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ECONOMY & INFRASTRUCTURE 
DIRECTORATE 
Council House, Manor Square, 
Solihull, West Midlands B91 3QB 
Tel: 0121 704 8000 
Email: tro@solihull.gov.uk 
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Please ask for: Steve Hawley 
 
Date: 09 February 2022 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Proposed New Traffic Regulation Order – Field Lane, Solihull 
 
I’m writing to inform you about the council’s proposals to introduce a new Traffic Regulation 
Order (TRO) on Field Lane. 
 
Through the council’s annual Traffic Regulation Order framework, Field Lane was prioritised to 
be considered for the implementation of a one-way traffic flow in response to concerns around 
the route being used as a short cut, the narrow carriageway width and potential conflicts with 
other road users, and parking associated with the Football Club. 
 
The resultant scheme following investigation is a proposed one-way working between Lugtrout 
Lane and Hampton Lane in a southerly direction only, a 20 mph maximum speed limit to help 
control traffic speeds, and double yellow lines on Field Lane at its junction with Lugtrout Lane, 
and further double yellow lines on Lugtrout Lane, as detailed on the enclosed plan. 
 
In summary, this proposal seeks regulate traffic speeds and parking, and address the use of 
Field Lane as an unsuitable short cut (rat run) by vehicles seeking to avoid queues on Hampton 
Lane at peak/busy times. 
 
The necessary Traffic Regulation Order will be formally advertised on 17 February 2022. Anyone 
wishing to support or object to the proposals should apply in writing to Mr Lee Stevenson, 
Resources Directorate, stating the grounds on which the representation is being made by no 
later than 10 March November 2022 at either the address given above or via email to 
tro@solihull.gov.uk.  
 
Any representations received during the 3 week statutory consultation period will be considered 
after the above date, before a final decision is made. Further details can be obtained by visiting 
Solihull Connect, The Core, Theatre Square, Touchwood, Solihull during normal opening hours 
or via https://www.solihull.gov.uk/Roads-pavements-and-streetcare//Traffic-regulation-orders 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

S. Hawley  
 
Steve Hawley, Highway Management,  
cc Bickenhill Ward Members 


